
22 January 2021 

The Office of the Presidency  
Union Buildings 
Government Avenue 
Pretoria 
 

His Excellency, President Cyril Ramaphosa 

SINCEREST CONDOLENCES ON THE PASSING OF MINISTER JACKSON MTHEMBU 

Dear President Ramaphosa 

It is with great sadness that we learnt of the passing on of Minister Jackson Mthembu, 
Minister in the Presidency, yesterday 21 January 2021. Minister Mthembu was a giant of a 
man. Both the Presidency and all of South Africa have lost a great communicator and a 
humble and trusted leader whose passing leaves an enormous void which will be extremely 
hard to fill. 

On behalf of the Leadership of the IFCC, the Governing Board of Rhema Family Churches and 
the Executive and Staff of Rhema Bible Church North, I’d like to express our heartfelt 
condolences to you and all in those in the Government and the ANC who worked with him 
and knew him, and to his family - in particular his wife, Thembi, and his children. 

May the Lord strengthen you and give you peace and may the precious Holy Spirit comfort 
you, his family, close friends and colleagues.  

Our thoughts and prayers are with you and his family during this difficult time. 

Yours most sincerely 

 

 

 

Pastor Ray McCauley 
SENIOR PASTOR 


